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Dear Members (Sustainability Committee) 

Access to Inland Waters for Canoeists and Rafters ( Paddlers) 

Having read, listened to and taken account of as much information as possible on the 
above subject, including that given by your Welsh Assembly representatives (W.4) at 
the Royal Welsh Show. I now see no alternative other than ask you to note my 
feelings and misgivings on what is a very contentious issue. 

Like a lot of the people who will no doubt contact you, I am a part of a syndicate who 
own fishing rights on the Taff at Abercynon, (We have had a fair amount of poaching 
on this stretch with no Policing support from the EA) and I am also a member of the 
Teifi Trout Association where we are now being pressurised by not only the canoeists 
but by the Assembly who to my mind have little or no understanding of the actual 
situation or underlying feelings of all Anglers. Note here that I am not a land owner 
rich man etc; I have worked hard all my life in Industry and have had to pay for my 
pleasure both financially and health wise and ask for fair play. 

I know my Legal rights and have no wish to see them changed without due 
consideration and then only after fair and constructive negotiation as should be the 
case in any democratic society. Consider what has happened over the last couple of 
years, canoeists and rafters being enticed to break laws, or in some cases not knowing 
the law, and pull out of voluntary agreements. Obviously they no longer want to 
negotiate or even enter into negotiation. In fact on the Teifi I believe commercial 
rafting is taking place, this is not only breaking the law (certainly when the raft leader 
tells those in the raft to ignore anything the anglers say) this type of commercial 
adventure be licensed and policed by the DTI. This cannot happen in that the Law 
will be broken by the Government itself, also in a case such as this under Health & 
Safety Policy risk assessment comes into play. 

Allowing access to rivers without strict Laws, Policing and Agreements will be 
unlawful under the Freshwater Fisheries Act 1975. By condoning or supporting the 
Welsh Canoe Association (WCA) proposals the Assembly itself may be acting 
outside the law which leads to anarchy. Canoeists have given statistics which need to 
be seriously checked. There is approximately 25% of free navigation on most tidal 
rivers which is already open to the WCA and others. 




